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ACTION REQUIRED: 
☐     Decision                                   ☒     Assurance 

PUBLIC OR PRIVATE: Public 

KEY POINTS: 

 The board considered a briefing note regarding the future 
intentions for training hubs, noting the significant change in 
delivery model and maturity expectations expected to be in place 
by April 2020. The board were supportive of all recommendations 
and since the meeting Dr R Kalia has been identified as the GP 
Clinical Lead providing support to this project. 

 A further update was considered following NHS E/I Midlands 
Board Meeting announcing the availability of 5 national 
specifications and a short consultation period.  The consultation 
has since closed with significant response from general practice, 
NHS E/I have advised that the specifications will be subject to 
revision particularly timescales and the number of specifications 
is likely to be reduced. However, a formal communication 
regarding the outcome of the consultation is yet to be received, 
this is likely to arrive in February.  

 The highlight report spanning all workforce retention schemes 
was considered and Board noted that the STP had been 
successful in securing Group Consultation Training for 4 
practices (one from Wolverhampton) and funding for 10 General 
Practice Nurses had also been successful. A copy of the highlight 
report can be found in Appendix 2 providing further detail. 

 Engagement in schemes particularly for GPs and Practice Nurses 
was also considered.  A copy of Wolverhampton activity is 
provided in Appendix 3 and demonstrates the extent of funding 
and support that has been accessed to date from 
practices/PCNs. 

 A further update from each area was provided to confirm 
progress being made with PCN Development Plans (see 
Appendix 4). Wolverhampton PCNs continue to be in the midst of 
delivery as per plans approved by Milestone Review Board in 
October 2019. 

 An Analytics Workshop had taken place in November to consider  
population health data flows to PCNs and whilst Wolverhampton 
has an established referral/activity dashboard  further 
improvements are being made to include Public Health data and 
work of the STP Data Analytics Work Stream.  



RECOMMENDATION: 

1. The committee note the discussions that took place at the 
meeting held in December and progress being made to improve 
workforce retention.  

2. Consider the enclosures attached and raise any queries they may 
have regarding the programme.  

LINK TO BOARD 
ASSURANCE 
FRAMEWORK AIMS & 
OBJECTIVES: 

1 Improving the quality and safety of services we commission. 
2 Reducing health inequalities in Wolverhampton. 
3 System effectiveness delivered within our financial envelope.  

 
Enclosures:  
Appendix 1 Primary Care Programme Board Actions & Decision Notes (December 2019) 
Appendix 2 Workforce Retention Highlight Report 
Appendix 3  Scheme Performance  
Appendix 4  PCN Development Update (December 2019) 
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